Response of China International Water & Electric Corp. (CWE) to concerns about shooting near Merowe Dam, Sudan

12 May 2006

China International Water & Electric Corp. sent the statement below to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to the following items:
- “Three killed in Sudan protest over Nile dam”, AFP, 23 April 2006:

http://www.terradaily.com/2006/060423102947.sxn7mwoj.html 

- “Sudanese militia kill three people in Merowe dam area”, Ali Askouri, Sudan Tribune, 22 April 2006: http://www.sudantribune.com/article.php3?id_article=15209  

- “SHRO [Sudan Human Rights Organization] condemns murderous attacks on citizens of Merowe Dam”, 24 April 2006: http://www.sudantribune.com/article.php3?id_article=15235  

Please be informed that the Government of Sudan has assigned local security force to be responsible for the security of the Merowe Dam Project since commencement of the Project, at both the upstream site and downstream site of the project construction area. Security personnel from professional security companies engaged by the contractors and approved by the client and the Engineer, are also 24 hrs available for the security of the site camp and construction site.

So far within our site no such event of what you mentioned in your e-mail occurred. Meanwhile, we haven’t received any report from the project client, Engineer and local government agencies on any of such event beyond the contractor’s site.

We trust the above is in order.

Yours sincerely,

Ding Zhengguo

Vice President, China International Water & Electric Corp.

Project Director, CCMD Joint Venture, Merowe Dam Project
